
FCO statement on Spain travel advice

FCO spokesperson:

“Due to Spain declaring a State of Emergency on 14 March, which imposes
significant restrictions on movement throughout the country in response to
the coronavirus outbreak, we are now advising against all but essential
travel to Spain.”

NOTES TO EDITORS

We advise against all but essential travel to the whole of mainland
Spain, the Balearic Islands and the Canary Islands. British nationals
with upcoming journeys planned should check with their airlines and tour
operators.
We advise those in Spain to stay in contact with their airlines and tour
operators and to follow the instructions of local authorities.
Airports remain open, and flights continue to operate albeit at reduced
levels. British nationals should contact their airlines for the most up-
to-date information.
Public services and transport are operating at reduced levels.
Public gatherings are banned, most shops, many businesses and all
schools and universities are closed, and residents have been instructed
to remain at home as much as possible. 
There are limited, specific exceptions to the requirement to remain at
home, in particular in order to buy food or other essential items, to
return home to the primary residence, to go to work if unable to work
from home and to carry out caring or similar duties.
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